

## Christ the King, North Rocks

Term 2, Week 5

26th May, 2016

2 Statham Avenue, North Rocks 2151 Email—northrocks@parra.catholic.edu.au Phone 9871 7438 Website—http://www.ctknorthrocks.catholic.edu.au

#### 2016 Term 2, Week 5

#### Friday 27th May

- \* Band 7.45am
- \* LUNCH ORDERS
- Stage 3 Rugby 7's finals

#### Sat 28th / Sun 29th May

First Eucharist Ceremonies at weekend Masses

#### Term 2, Week 6

#### Monday 30th May

- \* SPORT PROGRAM
  All students in sport uniform
- \* LUNCH ORDERS
- COOL KIDS MUSIC 3.00-4.30pm

#### **Tuesday 31st May**

- \* MATHS CLUB 8am
- ICAS SCIENCE 7.50am for an 8am start. Registered students Yrs 3-6 only
- \* Uniform Shop 8.30-11.30am 1.30-3.30pm
- \* **PE**: Yr 1, 2/5, 3/7, 4/9

#### Wednesday 1st June

- \* Choir 8am
- \* LUNCH ORDERS
- PE: Kindy, 2/6, Year 6
- Winter Disco Organising Committee meeting 2pm in the Staffroom
- \* Chess 3-4pm

#### **Thursday 2nd June**

- \* **PE:** 3/8, 4/10, Year 5
- Yr 5 Reconciliation
- DanceClub 3.15-4.15pm

#### Friday 3rd June

- \* Band 7.45am
- \* LUNCH ORDERS
- Year 5 at Parish Mass 9am
- Year 6 Debating CTK 'v' St Angela's
   9.45am. Parents welcome to either venue
- Whole School Assembly presented by Year 3. 2.00pm All welcome (no Awards presented at this Assembly)

#### Sat 4th / Sun 5th June

First Eucharist Certificate presentations at weekend Masses

#### Sun 5th June

\* Yr 4 at Sunday Parish Mass 10am

#### Dear Parents

This Sunday we are celebrating the Feast of Corpus Christi, the Feast of the Body and Blood of Christ. We are remembering with gratitude and celebrating with joy Jesus' gift to us of his Body and Blood. To give our body and blood for someone, is another way of saying that we love them with 'our heart, mind, soul and strength' (Mark 12:30). In celebrating this feast day, we think of Jesus. He gave his body for us. He poured out his life for us. He gave himself, day in and day out, to teach and to heal, to comfort and to challenge, to forgive and to love. In a thousand practical ways, he gave himself to us, showing us what it means for God to hold us in existence. Jesus gave himself for us, making the ultimate sacrifice of his life. He loved us when it was easy and he loved us when it was hard. In giving himself - his body and blood - for us so convincingly, he revealed to us that, whoever we are and whatever we have done and wherever we have been and whatever others may think of us, God loves us and wants us to live and to live to the full.

This weekend our Year 4 students in the parish will be making their First Eucharist across all parish masses. Everyone is invited to join these children and families in celebrating this most significant event in the lives of our first communicants. Over the last month or so the children have been preparing with their parents for this special occasion. Many thanks to the Parish Sacramental team, the group facilitators and all those involved in preparing the childrento receive Jesus through the Blessed Eucharist for the first time. Please pray for these children and their families in anticipation of this special day in their lives.

Thank you to our hard working band of Year Six Mums who organized the sausage sizzle last Thursday. Thank you to all our families who supported this Year 6 fundraising initiative. A lovely lunch was provided for all with funds raised to support the end of year Year 6 graduation celebrations. Thanks to all concerned.

A special thank you to all our families for returning your children to school in Winter uniforms this week. Our students look great in their uniforms. Our Kindergarten children were very proud to be wearing their new uniform for the very first time. Please ensure that all boys wear the school tie correctly and that their shirts are tucked in. It is also important the girls are wearing their tab tie as it is part of their winter uniform. It would be greatly appreciated if all jackets and jumpers are clearly labelled with your child's name so they can be returned if lost. Thanks for your assistance in this matter.

As part of showcasing our children's learning we will be reintroducing assemblies on designated Friday afternoons from now till the end of the year. The assemblies will commence at 2pm and will run for some 20-30 minutes. For the remainder of 2016, each grade will present their learning at one assembly. Our Year 6 leadership team will host and run each of these assemblies which will include Scripture and Prayer, acknowledgment of country, our school song and most importantly an opportunity for the children of the designated grade to share and showcase the learning that has taken place leading up to the assembly. Parents are invited to attend these assemblies and share in the great learning that is happening in our learning spaces each and every day. Awards will continue to be presented at the recess assembly on Friday mornings so the focus can be on showcasing our student's learning. Our first assembly will be hosted by Year 3 next Friday [3<sup>rd</sup> June] afternoon commencing at 2pm in the hall. We look forward to seeing you then.

Have a great week!

Tony Hughes, Principal

#### Sacrament of First Eucharist

This week as a community we extend our best wishes and congratulations to the children and their families who will gather over the weekend to receive the Sacrament of First Holy Communion.





## INTERNATIONAL COMPETITIONS FOR AUSTRALIAN SCHOOLS SCIENCE

When:

NEXT Tuesday 31st May 2016.

Time:

Arrive by 7.50am for an 8.00am start as

assessment takes 45-50 minutes.

Where: School Library

What to bring: 2B Pencil, eraser, sharpener.

#### **IMPORTANT**

The assessment paper will be sat for ONLY on the allocated day above.

• Students to arrive at 7.50am. Competition will begin at 8:00am SHARP to enable students to complete their paper by 8:45am.

 There will be NO MAKE UP DAY for students who forget to attend or who are absent from school on the scheduled subject day.



#### THE SACRAMENT OF CONFIRMATION

## PARENT INFORMATION NIGHT Wednesday 15th June, 7-30pm in the Church

In the parish of Christ the King, the sacrament of Confirmation will be conferred on Wednesday, 24th August, 2016, commencing at 7.30pm. In accord with Parramatta Diocesan policy we will conduct a parish-based, family centred, school supported method of preparation for the children to receive this sacrament.

It is a prerequisite that children to be confirmed will have already received First Holy Communion. Children who were baptised in Eastern Rite (Uniate Churches, e.g. Maronite, Melchite, Ukranian, Chaldean etc.) may have already been confirmed at Baptism and will not need to participate in this programme.

Children in grade five or above are eligible to receive the sacrament of Confirmation.

The preparation programme for Confirmation will commence with an information meeting for parents/guardians on Wednesday, 15<sup>th</sup> June, commencing at 7.30pm in Christ the King Church, where the program will be explained and any questions answered as well as enrolment forms distributed.

This is a significant step in your child's journey of faith. It is important that parents/guardians attend this meeting.

## Happy Birthday for the month of May to



Kinder Benjamin K EvaRose B Evie W Sarah D John-Paul R Matthew R

Year 1 Lucas H

Year 2 Eden H Amarlie S Max R

Year 3 Liam A John N Raphael C

Year 4 Joshua K Danielle N Elle D Olivia I Jason Z

Year 5 Ryan B Isabella M

Year 6 Rita N Jasmyn P Juliette H Hunter H

#### MARK IN YOUR DIARY

# ADVANCED NOTICE QUEEN'S BIRTHDAY PUBLIC HOLIDAY

MONDAY, 13TH JUNE (Week 8)

#### Wednesday 15th June

 Sacrament of Confirmation Parent Information Night

#### Sunday 19th June

Parish /
 Community
 Farewell to
 Sr. Catherine

#### Tuesday 21st June

• Yr 2 Mum's night out

#### Weeks 9-10

• Teacher / Parent Report meetings

#### Friday 1st July

- Athletics Carnival
- Last day of Term 2

### Friday 16th December

 Yr 6 End-of-Year Parent / Student Graduation dinner

#### **RELIGIOUS EDUCATION NEWS**

#### Gospel of Luke—daily prayer and reflection

At Christ the King School we greatly value daily prayerful reading of Holy Scripture.

We acknowledge the significance that reading the narrative of Jesus Christ sequentially has in developing a deep faith and love of Jesus. This is also an opportunity to be revealed the true mission and message of Jesus Christ, assisting each of us to recognise and accept our call to live and spread the Gospel values within a contemporary world.

The students at Christ the King School will be reading an online Bible, Bible Gateway at <a href="https://www.biblegateway.com">www.biblegateway.com</a> and using the Contemporary English Version. This online version has been approved by the Bishop's office, which has been chosen as it uses appropriate language for Primary aged students. You are welcome to use the online Bible or your own Bible at home. Each week in the Christ the King School Newsletter and the Christ the King Parish Bulletin, the weekly readings will be published.

This week the school community read these readings from the Gospel of Luke.

	May 23, 2016	May 24, 2016	May 25, 2016	May 26, 2016	May 27, 2016
5	Luke 4: 31—37	Luke 4: 38-44	Luke 5: 1-11	Luke 5: 12-26	Luke 5: 17-26
]	A Man with an	Jesus Heals	Jesus Chooses	Jesus Heals a	Jesus Heals a
	Evil Spirit	Many People	His First Disciples	Man	Crippled Man

Please join the Christ the King community in prayerfully reading the Gospel of Luke for Week 6.

	May 30, 2016	May 31, 2016	June 1, 2016	June 2, 2016	June 3, 2016
	Luke 5: 27-32	Luke 5: 33-39	Luke 6: 1-5	Luke 6: 1-11	Luke 6: 12- 16
6	Jesus Chooses	People Ask	A Question	A Man with a	Jesus Chooses
	Levi	about Going	about the	Crippled Hand	His Twelve
		without Eating	Sabbath		Apostles

We hope you all take this opportunity to join us as a Catholic community in prayer and reflection of the Gospel of Luke.

Monica Burley, Religious Education Coordinator

#### SR. CATHERINE MADDOCK & HOLY FAITH SISTERS FAREWELL

Sr. Catherine Maddock & Holy Faith Sisters Farewell: Show Your Thanks!

"Dear brothers and sisters, with great humility, do all that you can to show that the consecrated life is a precious gift to the Church and to the world".

Pope Francis

Sr. Catherine and the Holy Faith Sisters reflect in humility and selflessness that precious gift of the consecrated life. Sadly Sr. Catherine is leaving our Parish at the end of next month to return to Ireland. We have all come to know Sr. Catherine and appreciate her enormous contribution to our Parish and School. Indeed, she was the first Principal of the new CTK School which must have been challenging .

Sr. Catherine has touched our lives in many respects. Her departure also marks the end of the Holy Faith Sisters connection with our community of faith. This has involved 43 years of dedicated service to the Church, to our children (and even grandchildren), to us as parishioners and parents at the School.

Sr. Catherine will be farewelled at 10am Mass and a special lunch on Sunday 19th June. You are invited to show your appreciation and respect for Sr. Catherine and the Holy Faith Sisters by making a donation towards the farewell function using special envelopes at the back of the Church and placing them in the box next to the main entrance. Alternatively, you may make a donation by giving the envelopes to the Church Wardens or sending them to the Parish Office or School Office.

# PARENT VOLUNTEERS WITHIN THE DIOCESE OF PARRAMATTA New directive from the Diocesan Office 25<sup>th</sup> May 2016

#### BUILDING CHILD SAFE COMMUNITIES - NEW FORMS FOR ALL VOLUNTEERS

THIS FORM MUST BE COMPLETED BY <u>ALL</u> PARENT VOLUNTEERS <u>INCLUDING</u> <u>THOSE WHO ALREADY HAVE A CURRENT NSW WORKING WITH CHILDREN</u> <u>CHECK.</u> This new form must be completed online by the end of Term 2.

From Term 3, parents who have not completed this form (regardless of if they have a current Working With Children Check) will not be able to assist in any capacity as a volunteer within the school.

'Building Child Safe Communities' is a new initiative developed by Catholic Education Diocese of Parramatta that enhances our commitment to ensuring the safety and wellbeing of all students in our care. It is now a requirement that <u>all</u> volunteers and contractors complete an online undertaking form that confirms expectations in relation to behaviour whilst volunteering or contracting at schools, Catholic Out of Schools Hours Care and Catholic Early Learning Centres. This undertaking form also seeks to determine the suitability of volunteers and contractors by requiring them to declare that they do not have a criminal history involving children.

Volunteers – please click on '<u>Building Child Safe Communities – Undertaking for Volunteers</u>' by accessing the form via the Catholic Education Diocese of Parramatta public webpage <a href="http://www.parra.catholic.edu.au">http://www.parra.catholic.edu.au</a>, then click on 'Child Protection Training Forms' (halfway down page on the right hand side).



Then click on 'Volunteer Form' (halfway down page).

#### You will receive a confirmation email once the form has been submitted.

- Your details will be maintained confidentially in a central database
- A copy of your confirmation will then be emailed to the location where you are volunteering to be kept on file.

A new form is required:

- For each location that you are a volunteer or contractor
- If any of the details you have provided on the form change

We thank all volunteers for their continued support of Catholic Education.

If you have any questions or enquiries, please contact the School Office.

#### **DEBATING NEWS**

Congratulations to the following Year 6 children who participated in the first debate for 2016 against St Paul The Apostle, Winston Hills.

Affirmative: Isabella Yacoub, John-Carlo Beaini, Samantha Emeish, Lucy Khadi Negative: Teana Hodgers, Lachlan Gebran, Mikaela Bourke, Mykaylah Bouchahine The students had some great arguments for and against the topic "The best things in life are free" and spoke with confidence and enthusiasm to get their points across. The debates were very close, with St Paul's ultimately taking the win.

The next debate will be next Friday, 3rd June at 9:45am, against St Angela's Primary School. Affirmative: Jonathan Wehbe, Hunter Hosking, Skye Grosvenor, Madison Ghalloub Negative: Thea Prasetya, Juliette Hughes, Kayla Azar, Jared So

The students have been working very hard in preparation for the topic "Drawing is better than writing". We wish these students the best of luck in this debate.



#### **WINTER DISCO ORGANISING COMMITTEE MEETING**

Thank you to the parents who have volunteered to assist in the organisation of the Family Winter Disco for 2016. Any other interested parents are most welcome to join this team.

A meeting will be held for all available parents NEXT WEDNESDAY 1ST JUNE AT 2.00PM IN THE STAFFROOM to plan this school community event.

Please RSVP to Mr Hughes via email (ahughes@parra.catholic.edu.au) if you are available to attend.

Thank you for your continued support.

#### **SPORT NEWS**

A reminder to all parents: Due to the small number of students attending each Gala Day (with exception of Netball) and the high cost of bus hire, students are asked to make their own way to and from the Gala days. Any inquiries please call Miss Boules or Mr. Cairns for further information.

### **HAVE YOU DOWNLOADED THE Skoolbag App YET???**



Skoolbag is the ultimate school to parent communication tool. This School Mobile App provides schools with an easy way to tell parents and carers important information as soon as it happens example: school news, event reminders, cancellations and much more. No more lost papers in school bags!

To install it, just search for our school name "Christ the King Primary North Rocks" in either the Apple App Store, Google Play Store or on Windows.



The School Office is open from 8.30am to 3.30pm.



Maiting for my first Eucharist

Dear God, I feel honoured that

you have accepted me into your

family to receive The eucharist!

I feel nervous that im receiving

the eucharist soon but excited to

recievce it. Im excited to follow in

Jesus footsteps and become more

like him in recieving another

sacrament of holy communion one

of the most important sacrament

By Dane N

Waiting for my first Eucharist

Dear God

Since my first Eucharist

is close Im feeling confident

I am honoured to make

my first holy communion and

very happy to be welcomed

to God's house. Also very

exited. Very happy to share

it with my family.

by Alex

Waiting for My first Eucharist

Dear God I'm feeling a bit
wornied and anxious, because

I don't know what awaits me.
But I'm also feeling happy and
excited, because its going to be
workerful and awsome to irecive
The Eucharist I guess I have mixed
feelings But when The first Eucharist
day comes I know that it's going
to be a wonderful day, reciving
The Eucharist for the first time
ever! at church even better!

A men

by Sophie.S

Voiting For my First Eucharist

I am very excited and happy to receive my First Eycharist. I am a little anxious and nervous, but more confident. I am thonkful for all the people who have helped me. I am also thank ful for my family who have come to celebrate with me. I will remember to keep them in my prayers.

I am feeling very jumpy and bung. After I will have a morning tea with everyone who came. I cannot wait.

By Bropwyn Kitson

Year Four are looking forward to making their First Holy Communion this weekend.

Waiting for my first Eucharist

I feel nervous, shy and exerted

the reason I am nervous is because

I have strange thoughts in my head.

The reason I am shy is because

I am going to be in front of a huge croud. The reason I am exerted is because I am being a higher level into gods family and also I will of the body of christ.

By MaxoT

Washing for my first Euchanist

Dear God, soon I will make my first
holy communion. I am very excited, in
notices and honoured that I am making
my first holy communion. I am excited
that I am making my holy communion
because I'm going to recive the body
and blood of Christ.

BY ISABELLE 20GHBI

Dear God
I am feeling really scared because I feel like I'm gonna make a mistake so please help me to not to make any mistakes I am really happy as well because I am finally making my holy communion which and can eat the body christ. That makes me nervous as well because it means I am taking Jesus voind. Jesus will be more closer to me than I ever was and I am taking a big responsibility.

by Hee Soo Lee Year 4

### The Uniform Shop is open on TUESDAYS ONLY each week with morning and afternoon opening hours for your convenience.

Parents are most welcome to place an order through the office.

FULL PAYMENT must accompany all orders.

The Uniform Shop can accept cash or cheque (made payable to Christ the King). Eftpos facilities are able to be accessed through the School office for Uniform orders.

The Uniform Shop Price List is now available on the Christ the King School web site. Go to ctknorthrocks.catholic.edu.au and click on the 'Parents' tab then click on Handbook, School Office and then Uniform Shop / Clothing Pool. On this page you will find the price list to download.

#### PARENT VOLUNTEERS WITHIN THE DIOCESE OF PARRAMATTA

New directive from the Diocesan Office 25<sup>th</sup> May 2016

#### BUILDING CHILD SAFE COMMUNITIES - NEW FORMS FOR ALL VOLUNTEERS

THIS FORM MUST BE COMPLETED BY <u>ALL</u> PARENT VOLUNTEERS <u>INCLUDING THOSE WHO</u> <u>ALREADY HAVE A CURRENT NSW WORKING WITH CHILDREN CHECK.</u>

This new form must be completed online by the end of Term 2.

From Term 3, parents who have not completed this form (regardless of if they have a current Working With Children Check) will not be able to assist in any capacity as a volunteer within the school.

'Building Child Safe Communities' is a new initiative developed by Catholic Education Diocese of Parramatta that enhances our commitment to ensuring the safety and wellbeing of all students in our care. It is now a requirement that <u>all</u> volunteers and contractors complete an online undertaking form that confirms expectations in relation to behaviour whilst volunteering or contracting at schools, Catholic Out of Schools Hours Care and Catholic Early Learning Centres. This undertaking form also seeks to determine the suitability of volunteers and contractors by requiring them to declare that they do not have a criminal history involving children.

**Volunteers** – please click on 'Building Child Safe Communities – Undertaking for Volunteers' by accessing the form via the Catholic Education Diocese of Parramatta public webpage <a href="http://www.parra.catholic.edu.au">http://www.parra.catholic.edu.au</a>, then click on 'Child Protection Training Forms' (halfway down page on the right hand side).

Then click on 'Volunteer Form' (halfway down page).



#### You will receive a confirmation email once the form has been submitted.

- Your details will be maintained confidentially in a central database
- A copy of your confirmation will then be emailed to the location where you are volunteering to be kept on file.

#### A new form is required:

- For each location that you are a volunteer or contractor
- If any of the details you have provided on the form change

We thank all volunteers for their continued support of Catholic Education.

If you have any questions or enquiries, please contact the School Office.

#### **PARISH MASS TIMES**

Saturday Vigil

6.00pm

**Sunday Masses** 

8.00am, 10.00am

Weekday Masses

Monday Wednesday no masses 9.00am Tuesday Thursday 7.30pm 9.00am

Friday

9.15am

Reconciliation Saturday morning Rosary at 8.30am with Reconciliation at 9.30am and then at 4.30pm.



CTK Timeline for students sitting for the 2016 International Competitions and Assessments.

#### 2016 Timeline

Subject	Date	Venue	Time	Equipment
Science	Tuesday, 31st May	Year 3	7.50am for an 8:00am start	2B pencil, eraser
Writing	Tuesday, 14 <sup>th</sup> June	tbc	7.50am for an 8:00am start	2B pencil, eraser
Spelling	Wednesday, 15 <sup>th</sup> June	tbc	7.50am for an 8:00am start	2B pencil, eraser
English	Thursday, 2 <sup>nd</sup> August	tbc	7.50am for an 8:00am start	2B pencil, eraser
Mathematics	Tuesday, 16 <sup>th</sup> August	tbc	7.50am for an 8:00am start	2B pencil, eraser

It is important that students arrive on time to sit for the papers so that they may complete the assessments without impacting on their class learning.

#### **IMPORTANT**

The assessment paper will be sat for ONLY on the allocated day above.

Students to arrive at 7.50am. Competition will begin at 8:00am SHARP to enable students to complete their paper by 8:45am.

There will be **NO MAKE UP DAY** for students who forget to attend or who are absent from school on the scheduled subject day.

### **CTK COMMUNITY NEWS**

#### PENRITH OBSERVATORY ASTRONOMY NIGHT Saturday 28th May 2016 (7.00pm-9.00pm)

MARS OPPOSITION

Mars has fascinated us and stirred our imagination for a very long time. Come along during May to view the red planet during opposition. The evening will include a presentation, a 3D astronomy movie, a tour of the dome area and an opportunity to view the night sky through the observatory's telescopes.

Cost:

\$18 adult, \$12 child/concession and \$50 family.

Bookings are essential:

To book and pay for tickets visit westernsydney.edu.au/observatory

STEPPING BEYOND: SUPPORT FOR THOSE SEPARATED OR DIVORCED Catholic Care Social Services: Solo Parent Services "Stepping Beyond" Support Group, is held on the last Tuesday of each month for those struggling through a separation or divorce. Next Gathering: 31st May Venue: CCSS Centre, 38 Prince St, Blacktown. Time: 7.30 – 9.30. Cost: \$5.00. Registration: Rita Ph. 8822 2222 or email: soloparentservices@ccss.org.au

Oakhill College Gala Day Saturday 4th June 2016

An exciting day of sport combined with the fun of a fair. With over 3000 people attending each year this is a day not to be missed!! Sport, Markets, Rides, Delicious Food, Bookstalls and more! Come along and enjoy this great day while supporting Oakhill College! Oakhill College, 423-513 Old Northern Rd, Castle Hill NSW. <a href="http://www.oakhillgaladay.org/">http://www.oakhillgaladay.org/</a>

#### **OLMC Parramatta Open Morning Tour**

Our Lady of Mercy College Parramatta warmly invites you to discover why a Mercy Education is treasured for Life at our Open Morning Tour on **June 6, 2016**.

Tour the College and enjoy a 'comfortable cup of tea' with the College Leadership Team and get a sense of the rich tradition and cutting edge education at OLMC Parramatta.

The College is now enrolling for 2018. Visit <a href="www.olmc.nsw.edu.au">www.olmc.nsw.edu.au</a> or phone 8838 1222 to reserve your place or obtain further information.

#### Catholic Care Social Services Seminar—Dealing with the Legal System

Each year CCSS Solo Parent Services offers an information night for anyone interested in gaining a greater understanding on how to choose the best lawyer for your situation, how best to deal with Lawyers so as to minimize your legal fees and how to protect your rights regarding family assets. This night is being held on **Tuesday 7th June from 7.30pm-9.30pm** at CCSS, 38 Prince Street, Blacktown. Guest Speaker: Mr Richards Brading, (Solicitor at Weslet legal Services, Castlereagh St.) Cost: \$7 Registration Essential: Rita Phone 8822 2222 soloparentservices@ccss.org.au

School Holiday 2-Day Music Workshops

The Mercy Music & Performance Academy Parramatta will be holding two 2-day workshops in the Christina Creede Music Centre at OLMC Parramatta during the July holidays. These workshops are for boys and girls, Years 3 to 12 (aged 8 to 18) from an approximate standard of AMEB preliminary - Grade 3. The 2 Day Concert Band Workshop and 2-Day Strings Workshop run from 9am-3pm Monday 11 and Tuesday 12 July, 2016. Cost is \$180 per 2-Day workshop. For full details and how to apply call 8838 1288 or visit: <a href="http://www.olmc.nsw.edu.au/the-academy/workshops">http://www.olmc.nsw.edu.au/the-academy/workshops</a>

A <u>Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekend</u> is a *Marriage Enrichment* experience for married couples – set in peaceful, picturesque surroundings, away from the distractions of everyday life. During the weekend, couples have a unique opportunity to reconnect, rekindle and refresh their relationship. Take time out of your busy schedule, to invest in your most precious asset . . . your Marriage!

Weekend date: 24-26 June at Mt Carmel Retreat Centre, Varroville, NSW

Bookings online at www.wwme.org.au or

Bill and Ardell Sharpe on 02 4283 3435 or wsharpe@bigpond.net.au











• Teachers Dunking Tank • 2nd hand Toys & Homewares • 2nd hand Books • Tombola • Rides & Slides • Fairy Floss & Cake Stall • Games & Prizes • International Food & BBQ • Face Painting • Lolly Stall & Teddy Toss • Kids Arts & Craft • Murraycinos Café . Glow Sticks & Popcorn . Gift Baskets & Vouchers \$5 per Ride or \$20 for 5 Rides \$30 Unlimited Ride Armband SPORTS **Gold Coin Donation on Entry** Century 21 No alcohol, smoking or drugs on school grounds.

PRECINCT COMMUNITY RALLY

SUNDAY 5 JUNE 11AM

Meet at the Parramatta Stadium Carpark at the north end of the Parra pool

PRECINCT COMMUNITY RALLY

SUNDAY 5 JUNE 11AM

Meet at the Parramatta Stadium Carpark at the north end of the Parra pool

Meet at the Parramatta Stadium Carpark at the north end of the Parra pool